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March 29, 2013

The Honorable Tom Vilsack The Honorable Jeffrey Zients
Secretary Acting Director

U.S. Department of Agriculture The Office of Management and Budget
1400 Independence Avenue, SW 725 17th Street, NW

Washington, DC 20250 Washington, DC 20503

Dear Secretary Vilsack and Director Zients,

We write concerning the recent letters sent by Forest Service Chief Tidwell informing governors of the
sequester’s impact on Secure Rural Schools (SRS) payments. In January of 2013, the Forest Service
distributed $291 million to 42 states representing their Secure Rural Schools payments for Fiscal Year
2012. Despite the fact that the payment represents Fiscal Year 2012 funding, the agency is claiming that
the payments are subject to mandatory cuts under sequestration. As such, the agency is asking for
governors to retroactively refund $17.5 million to ensure that the agency is in compliance with the Anti-
deficiency Act.

The most recent authorization of the Secure Rural Schools payment program was extended by one year as
part of the “Moving Ahead for Progress in the 21* Century Act,” that was signed into law by President
Obama on July 6, 2012.

While the Administration has offered the states some flexibility in how they can repay the funds, we are
deeply troubled by the legal basis for the retroactive refund request as well as the impact of this request
on students in these states and counties. Many of our communities had already dedicated this funding for
rural schools, emergency services, infrastructure, and wildfire mitigation. We respectfully request that
you provide our offices with an explanation of the legal rationale to request these refunds from states and
counties. We also request that you meet with our offices to explain how the Administration will proceed
before sending any collection notices to local governments.

It is imperative that the Administration better engage impacted communities and their elected
Representatives in Congress before moving ahead on this ill-advised path. Thank you, in advance, for
your attention to our concerns and request.

Sincerely,
Derek Kilmer N Peter D€Fazio
Member of Congress Member of Congress

Subcommittee on
and Environmental Regulation
House Committee on Natural Resources
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